
 

 

The Rt Hon Rishi Sunak MP 
Prime Minister of the United Kingdom 
10 Downing Street 
London 
SW1A 2AA  

6 September 2023 
 
 

Dear Prime Minister, 
 
Open Letter: Now is the time to ensure our transport network is ready for the future 
 
As the organisations that deliver, manage and support the UK’s transport network through 
technology, we are writing to you today to urge you to move forward with a Future of 
Transport Bill in the next Parliamentary session. 
 
The UK transport industry is a highly innovative, globally-regarded sector that is leading 
the way in the use of technology, whether through connected and automated vehicle 
development, applications of AI and data in planning or smart ticketing solutions for public 
transport. The Government’s support in these areas has been highly welcome and vital in 
getting the UK to its current position as an international leader in these fields. 
 
However, to cement the UK’s place as a global leader, and in order that our transport 
sector can support the Government’s aims of creating a science superpower by 2030, and 
achieving net zero by 2050, industry requires a Future of Transport Bill in order for the 
sector to have the right legislative environment in which to thrive. A Bill was set out in the 
Queen’s Speech in May 2022, but no legislation has yet come forward. 
 
A Future of Transport Bill should look at: 

- Placing the recommendations of the Law Commission on self-driving and remote-
driving vehicles into law, to create a regulatory environment for the safe and 
successful use of these technologies on all parts of the country’s road network; 

- Moving forward with industry reforms, such as in the rail sector, in order that 
we can drive forward smart ticketing options across transport; 

- Setting out UK-wide regulations for eScooters and eBikes, so that city regions are 
able to transition effectively from short-term trials to longer-term schemes; and 

- Creating a regulatory framework for the development of Mobility as a Service, 
to enable a more effective and integrated transport network. 

 
We, the undersigned, urge the Government to move at pace with bringing a Bill forward 
ahead of the State Opening of Parliament on 7 November 2023. The Government’s 
continued support for the sector will enable industry to deliver even more for the 
travelling public, as well as supporting the UK economy through investment, economic 
growth and jobs, at a critical time. We look forward to continuing our engagement with 
you and the Secretary of State for Transport to help deliver a transport system fit for the 
future. 
 
Yours sincerely, 



 

 
 
 

 
  

 

  
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
   

 

    

 
 
 

 

 
  

 
 

 

 

 

   

 
  

 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 

 

 
   

 
cc: Mark Harper MP, Transport Secretary and Jesse Norman MP, Minister of State 
 
 
 
Company Signatories 



 
1. Arcadis 
2. Atkins 
3. Clearview Intelligence 
4. Gaist 
5. Jenoptik UK 
6. Railway Industry Association 
7. Redspeed International 
8. SRL 
9. SYSTRA 
10. TRL 
11. Valerann 
12. Worldline 
13. Yunex Traffic 
14. 4Way 
15. AESIN 
16. Angoka 
17. Angoka 
18. Assetiam Business Consultancy 

Services 
19. Banktop Consulting 
20. Boundary Concepts 
21. Burden Consulting 
22. Clean Growth & Future Mobility 

Research Institute, Coventry 
University 

23. Fewzed 
24. Genyz Transport Solutions 
25. Grid Smarter Cities 
26. Highway Access 

27. Institute of Highway Engineers 
28. Intelligent Transport Systems UK 
29. IS Recruitment Ltd 
30. ITS Now 
31. Journeo 
32. KL Systems 
33. Levett Business Services 
34. MaaS Scotland 
35. Mobius Networks 
36. Newcastle University 
37. Nicander 
38. PACTS 
39. PDS Infrastructure Systems 
40. Reed Mobility 
41. Secure Elements 
42. Shadow Creek Consulting 
43. smartmicro 
44. Swarco 
45. telent 
46. Theoremus 
47. Truvelo 
48. Ubipos 
49. University of Leeds 
50. Urban Transport Group 
51. UTAC 
52. Virizion Consulting 
53. We are Dots SIA 
54. White Willow Consulting 

 


